


 

 

 

 

 

  

 

May 18, 2015  

 
 

Dr. Hanny Tumbelaka 

Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering 

Petra Christian University 

Surabaya, Indonesia 

 

 

Subject: Letter of Support 

 

 

Re:  Approval to postpone and shift the starting date of assignment at NREL to January 15, 2016 
 

 

Dear Dr. Tumbelaka: 

 

I have received the email and the request letter to postpone the starting date of assignment at NREL from 

the originally planned, September 1, 2015 to the new proposed date of January 15, 2016.    

 

I understand that you propose the new schedule based on your estimate of completing the preliminary 

research at the home institution (Petra Christian University - PCU) before starting at NREL to collect data 

and to develop power system model.  I also understand your concerns and your other obligations to 

complete prior assignment from PCU before your leave of absent from PCU.  Therefore, I have no 

objection in the new proposed starting date January 15, 2016.  I am confident that with your thorough 

preparation we will have excellent collaboration and a very productive quarter in the spring of 2016.   

 

I am looking forward to your arrival at NREL in January 2016.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Eduard Muljadi, Ph.D., IEEE Fellow  

Transmission Grid Integration Group 

Phone: (303) 384-6904 

Email: eduard.muljadi@nrel.gov  

 












